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President’s Corner
May 2015

Hello NCoCC Members,

Wow, can you believe summer is upon us, or at least that’s the way
it feels today.  It is noon as I write this and it is already 79 outside.
That’s more than a 10 degree increase from yesterday, and the
temperature is still climbing.  I think it’s time to get the Vette out
and do some top down cruising, and, of course, this is the time of
year when lots of cat related events are happening.  If you check
out our club’s calendar (www.ncocc.com), you will see that we
have a lot going on in May and June, and July is beginning to fill up
as well.

A couple of weeks ago a group of us went to Redondo Beach to support a sister corvette club, the Vette Set’s 40th

Annual all GM Cars & Trucks Show.  A few of us cruised up on Friday and spent the weekend in Redondo Beach
while another group of truly committed souls got up a 0 dark thirty to drive up on Saturday morning.  We all met up
and cruised in together and parked together.  We had 6 corvettes (Bob & Carol Haller, Mark & Ruth Harwell, Gary
Sadnick and a friend, Tim Murray and Pam, Dave & Kathleen Regenhardt, and Donna and I) representing our club.
It was a great event.  The Ruby’s Diner is located right on the water in Redondo Beach and the weather was perfect.
Donna and I were fortunate enough to win the “Best Stock C6” trophy for our car, which made the weekend just a
little bit sweeter.

Just a reminder to everyone regarding our annual Plastic Fantastic Car Show, even though our members don’t have
to pay you still need to register.  If you have not already done so go to our website and click on the flyer to open up
the entry form.   Also we still need volunteers for many areas so please contact either Dave Regenhardt or Tim
Murray to let them know where you want to participate.  Again this year, I’m in charge of parking and I still need
volunteers so if you have not already contacted me and are willing to help with parking, send me an email at
streetrod57chevy@aol.com.

I also want to remind everyone that we have elections coming up.  I have included the language form our Bylaws
below so everyone will now what to expect.

All elections will be by secret ballot, except for absentee ballots.  Absentee ballots may be requested in advance for
the elections.  The absentee ballot must be received in the club’s post office box prior to  the elections and must be
signed.  An election committee consisting of at least three people will be formed during the April business meeting.
Nominations will open at the May business meeting.  The committee will solicit and accept nominations, conduct the
elections, count the ballots and turn over the results to the Secretary.  Any election committee member seeking office
shall not be involved in counting ballots.

I want to point out that since we don’t have a “Club post office box” any longer, I’m going to ask anyone who gets
an absentee ballot to mail it to a member of the election committee, to be named by them.  If you need an absentee
ballot, please contact a member of our election committee.  Our election committee consists of Dave Regenhardt,
Rob Roth and Terry Thompson.  If you are interested in holding a position on the Board, please reach out to one of
these committee members.  If you would like to see what the responsibilities are for each elected Board position, go
to the the bottom of the ”members gallery” page on our website.  There you will find our Bylaws and our
procedures.

As always, I wish everyone safe travels in your Corvette and remind you to support: 1) our club charity the USO of
San Diego (http://usosandiego.org),  2) all of our military men, women, and veterans, and 3) our fantastic National
Corvette Museum (http://www.corvettemuseum.org).

Sam
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Officers
President:
Sam Rindskopf

Vice President:
Mark Harwell

Secretary:
Ruth Harwell

Treasurer:
Gary Sadnick

Activities Coordinator:
Terry Thompson

Newsletter Editor
Kathleen Regenhardt

Club Historian:
Sandy Mayer

Sergeant-at-Arms
Dave Regenhardt

Past President

Appointees
Members-at-Large
Tim Murray
Doug O’Brien
Jack Grindstaff

Raffle
Bob Haller
Carol Haller

Webmaster
Ed Daher

NCM Representative
Bob Hurst

Charity Representative
George Marks

Car Club Council(s)
Jan Houshar  (San Diego)
Terry Thompson  (Southern)

Jo Belzman      1

Rick Toomey    2

Paul Goodman    6

Kathy Buie                   6

Barbara Cota   13

Sandy Roth   18

Chuck Reminga   22

Dale Partusch   25

Gary Sadnick   27

Dave Kitchen   31
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Club Events Calendar

May  2015

 3 COTV Corvette Car Show

     12 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm

     15 Dinner with the Calico Corvette Group

     17 Plastic Fantastic XXXVIII

     28  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Mainstream Bar & Grill.  7:00pm

June

      6 Russo and Steele Auction
      7 Del Mar Fair
      9 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     13 Idyllwild Run
     25  NCoCC Board Meeting.    7:00pm
     28 MCRD Car Classic on the Bay

July

     14 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     23  NCoCC Board Meeting.    7:00pm
     26 Recognition Dinner

August

     11 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     16 Past President’s Picnic
     27  NCoCC Board Meeting.    7:00pm

September

      8 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     24 NCoCC Board Meeting.   7:00pm

October

     13 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     22 NCoCC Board Meeting.   7:00pm
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Monthly Club Event

Come help us support our sister club!  Meet Bob Brown at North County
Fair at 7:00 a.m.  We will depart at 7:15 a.m.  Please bring radios tuned
to channel 4.

COTV Corvette Car Show

Sunday, May 3rd

Temecula Promenade Mall
Parking lot A4 behind Edwards Cinema and Lucille’s BBQ.
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Photography by:  George Marks

Best of Show

1937 Peugeot Darlmart
Cabriolet
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40th Annual Vette Set Car Show
All Years GM Cars & Trucks

April 18th

Ruby’s Diner Redondo Beach

Photography by:  Kathleen Regenhardt
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Photograph by:  Bob Haller

Congratulations Sam & Donna Rindskopf!
They won ‘Best Stock C6’.
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Our Club
Club members enjoy planned trips, car shows, fun runs, auto
rallies, and a host of social and Corvette-related events,
including a Holiday Party, an Annual Recognition Dinner, and
the NCoCC Plastic Fantastic all Corvette Show at Seaport
Village.  We support local communities in the San Diego
County area by participating in special event parades and high
school homecoming events.  Our members also devote a time,
energy, and resources in supporting our club charity, the USO
(United Services Organization).

Meetings
Business Meetings are held the second Tuesday of every month
at 7:00 p.m. in The Well Church Meeting Room located at
13604 Midland Road, Poway, CA.  We always welcome and
encourage guests to attend our meetings and to participate in our
club sponsored events.

For a map of our meeting location, please go to our web site at
www.ncocc.com.

Membership
Membership is open to anyone at least 18 years of age who
owns a Corvette.  Applicants must attend two business meetings
and participate in one club event before becoming a member.

Membership in NCoCC entitles you to:

A membership card for you and your significant other.
Discounts on parts and service at participating dealers (Bob
Stall and others).
A club T-shirt.
A name tag.
A newsletter via Email and/or the web site.

Members are expected to attend Business Meetings, maintain
current dues, and support the club by serving on committees and
participating in club events.  Initiation fee is $25.  Dues are paid
in advance: $75 for one year.

We hope this short introduction is helpful.  If you have any
questions, please contact us via email: info@ncocc.com.

NCoCC Cruise News

Editor:  Kathleen Regenhardt

Contributors:
Dwight Alexander
George Marks
Kathleen Regenhardt
Sam Rindskopf
Terry Thompson

Email submission for the newsletter no
later than the 23rd of every month!
Kregen@san.rr.com


